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June 28, 2007

Dear Senator:


If you want to bring solar and renewable jobs to Pennsylvania, I encourage you to vote in favor of SB 715 which calls for a full solar share.  SB 715 will, among other things, clarify for the ties the fact that the 0.5% solar goal for 2020 set out in the Alternative Portfolio Standard Act (AEPSA) applies to total electric sales and not to Tier I renewable sales.  The difference, not just in renewable energy created but in jobs and businesses in Pennsylvania is orders of magnitude.


Solar photovoltaics creates more jobs per megawatt of capacity than any other energy technology - 20 manufacturing and 13 installation/maintenance jobs per installed megawatt.. The New Jersey Public Interest Research Group reports that if only 10 percent of the homes in the mid-atlantic states used some solar power, 25,390 jobs would be created, with a payroll of $364 million by 2014.


Some utilities are arguing that the solar goal is intended to be 0.5% of the Tier I goal, which would result in Pennsylvania’s energy supply consisting of less than one tenth of one percent solar by 2020.  That surely was not the intent of the AEPS.  The House resoundingly voted 158 to 43 to make it clear in HB 1203, the counterpart to SB 715, that the 0.5% solar share should apply to the total of retail energy sales.  This would result in approximately 800 MW installed by 2020 vs. 64 MW.


If SB 715, with its full solar share, is not enacted, the Commonwealth will loose the opportunity to create the jobs and new businesses that accompany the higher solar goal.

Very truly yours,

Susan P. LeGros

Executive Director
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